At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 6th July 2009 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               
               Mr. P. Simmonds               
               Mr. A. Forrest

               Mr. M.Wedd
               Mr. A. Parry

               Mrs. V. Swinburn 
               Mrs. J. Plante
               Mr. R. Bass 
               Cllr A. Tarbuck

   Cllr. A. Davies
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Ms. M.Davis

The chairman advised that Cllr Hull had resigned from the Parish Council and that he would remain a member of the District Council. The clerk was asked to write to Mr Hull thanking him for his service to the parish council and hoping that he would be continue to attend parish council meetings in his capacity as a district councillor. It was therefore proposed to postpone the cooption of a councillor to the current vacancy until the September meeting when both vacancies can be filled.
Declaration of Interests: Mr Simmonds (Affordable Housing)
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 1st June 2009 having been circulated were proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Wedd and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  It was reported that a new padlock was in place on the Vicarage Green gate. 
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mr Simmonds reported that he had received several reports of footpaths obstructed by overgrown hedges, etc. It was agreed that the chairman would arrange for an article to appear in the newsletter asking landowners to keep hedges, trees etc cut back. The clerk was asked to write to the owners of Rosedale and Greenacres, Bell Lane, asking for their hedges to be cut back. 
Highways: There was concern with regard to both the duration and inadequate traffic management of the road works in Hallow Lane. The highway authority and the police had been informed particularly concerning vehicles travelling the wrong way in Green Lane.
There was particular concern about the condition of Bell Lane. Cllr Davies advised that it was programmed for surface dressing, which was considered by the members to be inadequate. 

Allotments:  An email had been received from Angela Hill proposing that the allotment holders should provide a composting toilet on the allotments. The clerk to contact MHDC planning and environmental health to confirm what issues need to be considered.
Anti Social Behaviour:   Nothing to report.
Affordable Housing:  Nothing to report.
Parish Plan:  Nothing to report.
Village Hall:  Nothing to report.

County Councillors Report: The chairman explained the extent of local concern about the works in Hallow Lane and the resultant hazardous traffic manoeuvres and damage to verges in Peachley Lane. Cllr Davies explained that it was difficult to prevent drivers using unauthorised routes. 
Cllr Davies advised that he had grants available for positive activities (total of £3,500), highway maintenance (total of £5,750) and footways (total £3 million). It was suggested that parishes should advise the county council of their top 5 footways for attention.
The response from the county council to concerns about the alteration of the bus stops for the Martley buses was reported. Cllr Davies suggested a site meeting could be arranged.

District Councillors report: Cllr Tarbuck advised that he had attended a meeting at County Hall with regard to the Regional Spatial Strategy. It was explained that there was not sufficient funding from developers to provide the necessary infrastructure. There was some discussion about at what stage Worcester City had formally agreed to seek the proposed growth and when MHDC had formally agreed to support them.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported overgrown hedges obstructing the paths in Church Lane by the Old Vicarage and by the Old Police Station. On the B4204 between Boultons Nursery and Lovington Lane the hedges were overhanging the highway and being clipped by passing vehicles. There was also a manhole cover in a dangerous condition at the same location. It was reported that that the street names signs for both Jacomb Road and Close were faded and in poor condition. The Clerk agreed to write to Malvern Hills District Council about the poor condition of street signs generally in the Jacomb Road area. There was also concern about the condition of Crown East Lane near it’s junction with the A44 and whilst this was outside the parish the clerk agreed to write to Worcestershire County Council about all of the highway issues raised and to property owners about hedges.
Correspondence: 
1. WCC -   Response to letter concerning revised school bus stops. The Clerk to request an update regarding any action taken.
2. WM Police – update on  crime / speed enforcement

3. Countryside service – Ack. Of complaint re blocked watercourse

4. Julie Maund – Water Mains replacement Ombersley

5. Big Lottery Fund – SOS call for Village People

6. Smith of Derby – Report / Service contract

Planning:

	Application No.
	Address
	Type of works
	
	Last date for 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	comments

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00861/HOU
	Old Orchard
	Detached Garage and Store
	16th July 2009

	
	
	Crown East Lane
	
	
	
	No comment 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decisions
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00595/HOU
	Laughnefield House
	New garage with ancillary space
	
	Permitted

	
	
	Martley Road
	and kitchen extension
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00542/CPU
	Nurtons
	
	Certificate of Lawfulness for a 
	
	Permitted

	
	
	Church Lane
	proposed use - single storey extension, replacement 

	
	
	
	
	of window with door on left side of house. Removal of

	
	
	
	
	double doors and aperture widened to create access

	
	
	
	
	to extension.
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/000513/FUL
	Frenchlands Stables
	Proposed temporary siting of
	
	Permitted

	
	
	Frenchlands Lane
	residential mobile home for
	
	

	
	
	
	
	equestrian worker
	
	
	


Finance: 

a) Accounts for payment: It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Mr RA Gould – Allotment grass cutting June.


             -£65.00

2. Mr P Simmonds – Travelling expenses to EIP + 


-£58.05

Purchase of padlock for vicarage green.

3. Broadheath Memorial Hall – Hire of  Hall, October 2008 

to May 2009 (8 @ £14.40 = £115.20)



           -£115.20

4.  Smart Cut Ltd   - Vicarage Green Maintenance & Verges 

(including Hallow Lane)  May                



         - £217.53

5.  Smart Cut Ltd   - Vicarage Green Maintenance & Verges June            - £148.53

6.  Severn Trent – Allotment water 24th Nov 2008 to 30th June 2009       - £280.38

7. M Davis -  

Chairman’s Letter, £30.54 & Lengthsman Interview, £34.90                     - £65.44
b) It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Beard and resolved that the maintenance agreement (£89.99) and antivirus software (£40) for the Parish Council computer should be renewed. 
Regional Spatial Strategy: The Enquiry in Public had been attended by Mr Simmonds and Mr Wedd as agreed. Mr Wedd advised that the inspector was aware of  all the issues which the parish council had raised. Following the attendance at the EiP the chairman had written a letter to all MHDC members, copied to Cllr Alwyn Davies drawing various issues to their attention. The letter was accompanied  by a copy of the report produced on the submission to the EiP. It was agreed that the clerk would put both the letter and report on the web site.
A.O.B: Adrian Parry drew attention to the number of cyclist riding through the village en mass each weekend. The clerk to write to the St John’s Cycle Club asking them to vary their route if possible. It was agreed that in view of the presence of 3 livery stables in the village the clerk should write to the county Council asking for “horse rider” warning signs to be erected. 

A complaint had been received from Mr Jones of Sailors Bank about overgrown trees and balls coming over from the school onto his conservatory. Mrs Plante to contact the school about the issues.
Date of Next meeting:  7th September 2009 at 7.30pm.
